THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF ENNISKILLEN

INAUGURAL MEETING

AGENDA

DECEMBER 2, 2014

The Inaugural meeting of the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Enniskillen was held on Tuesday, December 2, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. at the Enniskillen Twp. Council Chambers.

- 1. Commencement of Inaugural Meeting Clerk
- Oaths of Office Clerk

Mayor: Kevin Marriott

Councillor: Mary Lynne McCallum

Councillor: Wally Van Dun Councillor: Judy Krall

Councillor: Kathy O'Hara Wilson

The Clerk administered the oaths of office to the Mayor and members of Council.

- 3. Invocation Rudy Terpstra addressed those present calling upon the new Council to serve the interests of the community.
- Introduction of Invited Visiting Mayors –

Mayor Marriott assumed the chair and asked the visiting Mayors present to provide comments

Lonny Napper the Mayor of the Town of Plympton-Wyoming congratulated the new Council and extended his support for continued co-operation between his municipality and Enniskillen Township in the future.

Steve Arnold the Mayor of the Township of St. Clair wished the Council good luck in the future.

Don McGugan the Mayor of the Municipality of Brooke-Alvinston congratulated the new council and noted that the new Council must serve the local community and that the Council have fun in the process. Alan Broad the Mayor of the Township of Dawn-Euphemia congratulated the new Council.

 Statements from Invited Past Mayors –
Mayor Marriott invited Arnold Syer a former Mayor of Enniskillen to speak to those present. Arnold Syer recounted that the Township had been able to survive the actions of all provincial parties. He noted that the current provincial government showed the most indifference to the Township. He noted that as long as the Township survived all is not wrong with this world.

6. Comments by Mayor Marriott

Mayor Marriot noted that he had been a member of Council for the last 20 years. He noted that in the next term Council will continue to address the issue of wind turbines a concern of most citizens.

Mayor Marriott noted that the landfill will be closing during the next four years which will require Council to address how to deal with wastes within the community.

Mayor Marriott reported that the Township would be building a new salt shed in the new-year to replace the existing structure.

He reported that the reduction in provincial funding continued to be a challenge. He noted that he would continue to meet with provincial officials to find a solution to the problem.

7. Comments by Councillors

Councillor McCallum thanked everyone for attending the inaugural meeting. She thanked Mayor Napper for his training. Councillor McCallum noted that she was looking forward to the challenges for the next four years.

Councillor Van Dun thanked everyone for attending the meeting. He noted that he was becoming familiar with the issues of the community. Councillor Van Dun thanked his spouse for her support.

Councillor Krall thanked those that had supported her during the past election. She noted that she looked forward to working with Council.

Councillor O'Hara Wilson thanked those present for attending the meeting. She congratulated the rest of Council on their election success. Councillor O'Hara Wilson noted that Council will work together as a team.

8. Adjournment

Mayor Marriott thanked those present for attending	the inaugural meeting.
Mayor	
Clerk	